
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Chico Unified School District uses a program called “Securly” to help keep students safe on their school-

issued electronic devices. Securly allows parents to see which websites your child accesses during the 
school day and also provides tools to control which sites your child is allowed to access after school hours.  

As a parent, you should receive a weekly email from noreply@securly.com that is sent to the email 
account registered on your Aeries Parent Portal. You can preview your student's online activity and 

access Securly Parent Portal from the email. If you do not receive a weekly email from Securly, please 

check your Spam folder and also make sure you register for the Aeries Parent Portal.    

There is more information about Securly at https://www.securly.com/home-parent.    

The Securly Parent Portal can be accessed from any computer or the mobile app. 
 
 

        Mobile App. 
 

Pause Chromebook internet access at home with a single tap on your 

Securly Home Mobile App. 

 
Parent Portal - Access from the computer or Mobile App.   Contains 

three tabs: 

1. Activity -shows a real-time audit trail of your child's online activity. 

2. Flagged -shows posts that have been flagged by Securly as 

potentially related to self-harm or bullying. 

3. Rules or Settings -allows you to block content on the device by 

Filter Categories like “Streaming Media” and “Games”, or Sites 

address.    You control the securly filter at home only.    

 

For more information on how to setup and use the Securly cell phone 

app go to http://bit.ly/SecurlyHowTo  
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